@ongress of He Mniten States
MWashington, AT 20515

November 8, 2013

W. Douglas Parker
Chairman, President & CEO
US Airways

4000 E. Sky Harbor Blvd
Phoenix, AZ 85034

Dear Mr. Parker:

We understand that US Airways is in collective bargaining negotiations with U.S.
Airways’ members of the International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers
(IAM). We understand that US Airways has already negotiated wage rates and labor agreements
with the American Airlines unions and the other U.S. Airways unions in light of the proposed US
Airways-American Airlines merger. Not surprisingly, IAM has made clear to us that to gain its
support for the merger of US Airways and American Airlines, JAM members must achieve wage
parity with American Airlines employees in similar unionized classifications. We urge you to
engage in good-faith bargaining and negotiations with ITAM.

Sincerely,

A i &
Eleanor Holmes N@ft’c{n
Member of Congress

Bt Eibrade

Donna F. Edwards
Member of Congress
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